OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

Federal Burean of Investigation
United States Bepartment of Iustice
Washington 25, D, C.

Moy 16, 1949

Honorable Amon G. Carter
Shady Oak Farm
Port Worth, Texas

Dear Amon:

I have received the most attractive
booklet prepared in connection with the Compli=-
mentary dinner in honor of the Crew Members of
the Round-The-World B-50 Bomber "Lucky Lady II"
and the issues of the Fort Worth Star Telegram
dated March 2 and 3 and I want to thank you for
sending them to me. This signal achievement is
indeed an important milestone in the progress of
aviation and the Fort Worth Chamber of Commerce
is to be commended on Sponsoring this banquet
in tribute to the men who made this memorable
Slight.

#ith kindest regards,

Sincerely yours,



